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BROTHERS EMILI TURÚ AND ANTONIO RAMALHO, NEW COUNCILLORS GENERAL

Brother Emili Turú, 46 years, currently Provincial of Cataluña (Spain), and Brother Antonio Ramalho, 54 years, Brazilian, currently Director of the International College (General House, Rome), were elected Councilors General on Monday afternoon. Minutes after, the news was posted on the Chapter website.

The General Council election began today, the 8th of October. In the morning, Capitulants met in four groups to draw up in a climate of prayer, a list of suggested names of those who might form part of the new General Council. The groups were Africa-Madagascar, America, Asia-Pacific and Europe. The said list, comprising 16 Brothers, not necessarily Capitulants, was submitted at the end of the first session. 

At the beginning of the fourth session (at 1715h), the election of the first two Councilors was begun, leaving time on Tuesday for the election of the remaining four. Brother Antonio Ramalho read the article of the Constitutions referring to the General Council. Brother Seán Sammon created a climate of prayer and discernment. Thereafter, Capitulants alone remained in the Chapter Hall to proceed with the election. 

Tomorrow the same process will be continued for the election of the remaining four Councilors. They will be elected two by two, with a pause in between. The Chapter website will publish the results as they become available. 

AFTER STUDIES AND PROPOSALS... THE MOMENT OF TRUTH

The Commissions have now entered the final strait. Studies, debates, drafts, analyses... all these are left behind to make way for the formal presentation of each Commission’s proposals. A beginning was made with those proposals which affect the modification of Constitutions and Statutes. Brother Jude Pieterse was in the chair.
PROPOSALS FOR MODIFICATION OF CONSTITUTIONS AND STATUTES
Two Commissions presented proposals for modification.

Commission for Animation and Government

1. Administration of Goods
Brothers Julian Casey and Yvon Bedard presented proposals for changes in the Statutes, exposing the reasons in support. 

All refer to Chapter 10 of the Constitutions concerning to the Administration of Material Goods. Changed circumstances as well as the possible repercussions of restructuring seem to suggest these changes. The Commission of Animation and Government took its cue from a study drawn up by the International Finance Commission and analyzed by a number of Provincial Economes. The document is drawn up in two parallel columns: Current Statutes and Proposed Statutes. Proposed changes are written in boldface to facilitate the reading. The Statutes affected would be the following: 155.1 - 155.2 - 156.1 - 156.2 - 157.1 - 158.2 - 158.3 - 159.1 - 159.2 - 160.1 - 160.3 - 160.4** - 160.5**- 161.2a - 161.4 - 161.5 - 161.6 - 161.7 - 161.10 - 162.6 - 162.7. Capitulants had until 7pm to present written amendments.

2. Other modifications
Commission secretary Brother Jeff Crowe presented two modifications of Statutes. 

The first reduces from four to three the quorum required for the General Council to take decisions. The reason is that the number of Councilors has been reduced to six. The affected Statutes are: 137.3 y 137.5

The second aims to allow greater flexibility in the meeting schedule of Provincial Councils. From meeting once a month, it is proposed that there be at least six meetings a year. The new Administrative Units arising from the restructuring process seem to suggest such a change, which affects Statute 149.2 .

Spirituality Commission
Commission secretary Brother Mariano Varona presented two proposals for modification to the Constitutions.  

The first has the objective of a more creative and participative community prayer. The sentence in Article 70 of the Constitutions: “Lauds is our morning prayer and Vespers our evening prayer” would be suppressed, and a change introduced into the Statutes: “The community organizes its prayer life in a creative and responsible way. It is a prayer which gathers the pains and joys, the anguish and hopes of those whom God has placed in our path (cf MAS 26). For this it may utilize the Liturgy of the Hours or another form of prayer.” And add: “We invite to our prayer those who share our life and mission.” 

The second modification concerns the Eucharist, and would alter article 69 of the Constitutions. The present text is retained, but the phrase in italics is to be added at the end: “We participate daily in the Eucharistic Sacrifice and, as far as possible, we do this in community. 

THE COMMISSIONS FINALIZE THEIR LABORS

The second and third sessions were devoted to completing the work in Commissions. In the days to come, the results of their deliberations will be presented in the Assembly Hall.

IN BRIEF
- Prayer was offered for the eternal repose of Brothers Alfred Noll (Province of Beaucamps-St. Genis, France) and Rodolfo Custodio Drogerett (Province of Chile).

-  Brother Seán Sammon informed us that if an election were to produce a deadlock, Canon Law requires that such be resolved in favour of the elder, and not of the younger, contrary to the earlier intention of the Chapter. 

- The Eucharistic celebration, with Fr Tarsicio, chaplain to the International College presiding, recalled the martyrdom of Brother Laurentino and his 45 companions inthe prison of St Elias in Barcelona. After the proclamation of the Gospel, we gathered in small groups to answer the question: What were the calls to vitality which you noted in these readings?

- A significant part of the agenda programmed for today was unable to be completed.

THE CAPITULANTS SPEAK

Bro. Michael De Waas, Province of Sri Lanka

Closer to the end of the chapter... mixed feelings. The last week has been one that involved a lot of emotions. Election of our leaders were a moving experience. Having talked to one another,  discussed prayed and chosen the chiefs.....and to see the way they said YES to lead a group of brothers who were so "alive" to "choose life" was magnificent! Non verbal gestures, expressions of joy, peace and support reassured me of the giftedness of my fellow brothers. Celebrations beginning from the Eucharist, the meal leading to the social were all very symbolic of the great brotherhood inherited from Champagnat. Standing ovations to Benito, Sean and Luis and their acknowledgement of the simple but powerful expressions of their brothers in so simple manner have refreshed me with so much of life for a very hopeful future...

Bro. Jacobo Chulseob/Song - Korean District - Korea

Family spirit

I have met wonderful Brothers during the 20th General Chapter. They have come from different countries and they are very friendly, humble, gentle and generous. They have a strong enthusiasm for a vitality of the Institute. We are praying and working together and sharing our experiences, joy and love to one another. I could not share many things with them because of language and personality. Nevertheless they have shown to me their big concern and love. So I have felt brotherly love and experienced family spirit from them. I was very happy  and I would like to share this family spirit with people who I will meet in my community. Thank you very much to all of you.

Bro. Joseph Udeajah – Province of Nigeria

NEW FRATERNITY OF CHAMPAGNAT MOVEMENT OF MARIST FAMILY INAUGURATED  IN NIGERIA

On 11th July 2001, a Fraternity of Champagnat Movement of Marist Family was officially inaugurated in Azaraegbelu in Owerri Archdiocese of Nigeria by the Provincial, Br. Joseph Udeajah.  This is the third Fraternity to be opened in Nigeria. The members of the Fraternity are 18 in number comprising mainly of married men and women.

The group started their meeting in May 2000 but were given one year of probation before official inauguration.

The members undertake to improve the quality of Christian living in the parish. They visit the poor and the sick on regular basis, propagate family rosary and teach catechism to children. They hold their meetings every Wednesday and organize Holy Mass every Tuesday of the moth for the poor and the youth. Their Animator is Bro. John Metuh.

The end

